## **Education and Research Foundation for the SNM**

he Education and Research Foundation (ERF) for the Society of Nuclear Medicine had a successful year in 2005 due to the generosity of the many members of SNM as well as industry. Its relationship with the SNM through the Strategic Alliance has continued and evolved to truly become a collaborative effort that has and will continue to benefit both organizations and nuclear medicine. Since the society assumed the responsibility of awarding the grants and awards that were previously the responsibility of the foundation, the ERF has been able to focus on its primary mission: raising funds to further the art and science of nuclear medicine.

At the 2006 SNM Annual Meeting in Toronto, Canada, the generosity of the nuclear medicine community was recognized by the foundation on the Honor Roll of Donors and was highlighted by the award of round-trip airline tickets for 3 winners in a drawing held at the ERF booth.

The ERF received more than 500 gifts in 2005, including a \$25,000 grant from Mallinckrodt, which will support a new award in 2006. Digirad Corporation also provided \$10,000 for a 2006 pilot research grant to be made in memory of Dr. William Ashburn. The Alavi family generously gave more than \$80,000 to increase the Alavi Fund, which supports several awards made by the SNM. These generous donations enabled the ERF to provide more than \$100,000 to support SNM grants and awards for 2005 and more than \$136,000 in support for 2006. A great number of SNM members provided the ERF with gifts as well during this year. Most significantly, the leadership of the society generously supported the ERF fundraising campaign.

In 2005, the ERF supported 30 Paul Cole scholarships of \$1,000 each and 5 Pilot Research Grants, one of which was the \$10,000 Blahd Pilot Research grant. In addition, 7 student fellowships, each providing \$3,000 for a medical or graduate student to spend a summer doing research in nuclear medicine,

were supported by the foundation, as were several other awards, including the Tetalman Award. The Alavi Fund also provided for 62 subscriptions to *The Journal of Nuclear Medicine* (*JNM*) for institutions in developing countries, as well as a number of awards for articles written by nuclear medicine trainees and published in *JNM*.



Sue Weiss

After the tragic death of Dr. Robert Lull, the SNM, American College of Nuclear Physicians, American Board of Nuclear Medicine, and ERF together established a fund in his name. To date more than \$25,000 has been given to the fund by members and friends of Dr. Lull. Because Dr. Lull was an outstanding educator and dedicated to teaching, the funds will be used to support young nuclear medicine professionals. The 4 organizations will determine the specific kind of awards that the fund will support.

At the fall retreat in November, the ERF board made plans for the 2006 fundraising campaign. The 2006 campaign year will again be a cooperative effort with the SNM. The foundation will focus on individual donations, and the SNM will focus on corporate contributions. To meet the needs of the molecular imaging and nuclear medicine community, the foundation looks forward to being able to increase its support of the SNM grants and awards program. The generosity of the members of the SNM will help to make this possible. Please remember the foundation as you consider your charitable giving in the coming year.

Sue Weiss Executive Director Educational and Research Foundation for the SNM

## **SNM Government Relations Report**

## Department of Energy

he administration's FY 2006 budget request for the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Science cut approximately \$23 million from the Medical Applications and Measurement Science program within the Office of Biological and Environmental Research (OBER)—a program that supported more than 80 basic nuclear medicine research projects in educational institutions, national laboratories, and private companies across the United States. SNM led a coalition of like-minded

specialty societies and patient advocacy groups on a long government relations campaign to get the money reinstated through the Congressional Energy and Water Development Appropriations Subcommittees. After an uplifting victory in the House of Representatives,

(Continued on page 22N)



**Hugh Cannon**